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4 Dec 20 
 

Senior Leaders, 

 

JBSA is currently maintaining HPCON BRAVO PLUS and issues health protection guidance 

in line with Centers for Disease Control (CDC), State of Texas, City of San Antonio and JBSA 

Public Health Emergency Officer (PHEO) health directives and recommendations. The intent 

of this message is to provide guidance regarding holiday gatherings on JBSA. 

 

Unit-level holiday parties or morale events are discouraged. If held, these events must be 10 

people or less.  

 

Recommend against dining indoors with any people outside one’s household. Respiratory 

droplets occasionally travel beyond 6 feet. Correct and consistent masking, which mitigates this 

risk, is not possible while eating or drinking. Recommend using restaurant take out service or 

dining in restaurant outdoor seating areas. 

 

Recommend against gathering indoors with people outside one’s household. The more people, 

the greater the risk. Yelling, singing and forceful exhalations (such as from vigorous exercise) 

increase risk. Physical distancing, good ventilation and correct, consistent mask use that covers 

both the nose and mouth will decrease risk.   

 

Please help us keep our JBSA open. 

 

 

 

CAROLINE M. MILLER 

Brigadier General, USAF 

Commander 
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